
 

Board of Fire Commissioners 

Bridgewater Township, NJ 

Fire District #2 

 

 

Regular Meeting:      Date: 11-20-13 

 

In accordance with the “Open Act Sunshine Law” the regular meeting was called to 

order by Chairman Ronald Hazen at 8:00 p.m. 

 

The flag salute was led by all and roll call of the board was taken: 

 

Present: Ronald Hazen (P), Debbie Brown (P), Joseph Langon  (P), Douglass 

Zielaznicki (P) Gloria Langon (P). 

Also Present:  Rob Hanlon, Chris Ireland, Jamie Brown John Marsigliano 

The minutes from the previous meeting were read. A motion to accept the minutes 

was made by DZ and seconded by DB and all were in favor. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Previous Balance $ 560,265.09 

We Received  $   

New Balance  $ 276,134.75 

A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by DB and seconded by DZ and 

all were in favor 

 

Correspondence: 

1. Notice from Net Link professional organization to upload commissioners 

information for a large fee. 

2. VFIS letter Re: Patrick Diettmann’s glasses. 

3. Regular maintenance on chief’s vehicle. 

4. Credit for auto zone call and get check from them 

5. Quotes on repairs 

 

A motion to pay the bills and accept the correspondence was made by DB and 

seconded by DZ and all were in favor. 

 

Meeting open to the public: 8:11 pm 

 John Marsigliano reported he received the check from VFIS.. 

Meeting closed to the public: 8:16 pm 

 

Chief’s Report: Yes Report handed in. 

 Line item on budget  $8000 



 Reimburse fireman for damaged glasses. 

 

Chief Engineer’s Report: Yes Report handed in. 

 Brush truck still has problems. 

 DZ made a motion to get lights on back of 105 all were in favor. 

 

Rescue Squad Chief:    Yes Report handed in. 

 

Old Business: 

1) After replacements were made lost during Sandy it was agreed by all that 

we would give the balance of monies received from FEMA to firehouse a 

check was drawn up for $10,000 and Ron would present it at the regular 

meeting the following month, 

2) Outstanding old check for Steve Woodruff was voided.. 

 

New Business: 

1) Letter from insurance company was received instructing us that John M, 

$228.50 he paid out of pocket was paid back to him   The other $120.00 

workmen’s compensation has to go through Candi, Mayors sec. at the 

township building and he needs to do this himself in person. 

2) Green Knoll was in trouble over LOSAP we may need to discontinue this 

as the regulations for this are so strict to enforce. 

3) A secretary is needed for joint board a motion was made by DB and 

seconded by DZ.  

4) Roster for 2014  

5) Dropdown cord reels for bays cannot be used will not be able handle. 

6) Ron Hazen looking into whole building generator perhaps commissioners 

can pay for and then when grant goes through we will be reimbursed. 

 

Being there is no other business to bring before the board, a motion to adjourn the 

meeting was made by DB and seconded by DZ and all were in favor. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:32 p.m. 

  

Respectfully submitted 

Gloria Langon, Secretary 

Board of Fire Commissioners  

Bridgewater Fire District #2 


